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Today: Fourth Club Assembly 

Last Meeting: Dr. Nguyen Gia Hung, Desmond, Kwai Chung Hospital 

Our members present were: 

Guest of IPDG Norman Lee: Lorraine Moore.


PE Bonnie Yeung declared the meeting open, welcomed our guest and 
started with District and Club announcements.


The 64th District Conference 
was held on 18-19 May, 2024.  
President Rico Fung, IPDG 
Norman Lee and Spouse Isa, 
PDG Y.K. Cheng, PP Leo Yu, PP 
Eddy Wong and PE Bonnie 
Yeung attended.


District Installation would be held 
on 6 July, 2024.  Let’s register 
and support PE Bonnie! 

TUNG FENG
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Rtn Peter Yeung 
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We have only two meetings left for this Rotary Year.  5 June 2024 would be our 4th Club 
Assembly.  An Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) would be held on Wednesday 19 June 
2024 at 12:30p.m. at Regal Hotel Hong Kong, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong.  It would also be 
President Rico’s report on the closing of the Rotary Year. 

There would be only one agenda item for discussion and 
approval for our EGM:  The passing of Audited Report for 
Rotary Year 2021-22. This had been endorsed by the Club 
Board at its meeting on Wednesday 10 April 2024. 

The EGM quorum based on our membership strength is 17. 
A clear majority amongst those present would be required 
for the above to take effect. 

We celebrated the birthday of Rtn John Yao. 

PP Eddy Wong introduced our guest speaker, Dr. Desmond 
Nguyen.  Dr. Nguyen is Hospital Chief Executive (HCE) of Kwai 
Chung Hospital.   He is also a consultant of the Department of  
Psychiatry in the Hospital. 

Dr Nguyen gave us an interesting perspective of mental health in 
a practical context.  He covered social wellbeing, quality of life, 
and how it affects us and the people we care.  Mental health and 
well being is a RI Presidential emphasis for the current Rotary 
year.


Amount for red box was HK $1,780. 

More 70th Anniversary Celebration Photos
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid June Birthday Members 
   
2nd - PP Bernard Lee 24th - Rtn Fredrick Wu 
24th - Rtn Wagman Wai 30th - Rtn Walter Wong

On Monday, 13 May 
2024, IPDG Norman Lee 
and PP Leo Yu attended 
the Hong Kong 
Outstanding Student 
Service Ambassadors 
Award Ceremony. 

The program aims at enabling our secondary students to demonstrate 
their commitment to reach out and serve the community, their readiness 
to collaborate with others and their ability of applying their knowledge to 
doing services for the betterment of the society. 

2024 Hong Kong Outstanding Student Service Ambassadors Award Ceremony

RC Osaka Jonan Visit

On 29 May, 2024, 
PP William Wong, 
Rtn Jason Chiu 
and Rtn Walter 
Wong visited our 
sister club, Osaka 
Jonan, for their 
55th Anniversary. 

Congratulations PP Tim Lui

Congratulations to 
PP Tim Lui for your 
son Anthony’s 
wedding on 25 
May 2024.  May 
the day be the 
start of a love that 
will never end. 

Rotary Club of Osaka Jonan Visit

IPDG Norman and spouse Isa were in 
Singapore for the RI Convention on 25-29 
May, 2024.  Virtual Vocational Exchange from 
our District was featured in the District 3450 
booth.

On 31 May, 
2024, President 
Rico Fung, PP 
Bernard Lee and 
PE Bonnie 
Yeung attended 
the PolyU CPCE 
Scholarship and 
Bursary Award 
Presentation.   

President Wendy and IPP Helen of the 
Rotaract Club of CPCE at HKCC were 
recipients of the HKIE Scholarship.  
President Rico presented the certificate on 
our Club’s behalf. 

PolyU CPCE Awards Presentation

Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

